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Dear Friends,

With new ways of being now, we are so very connected 
that we create for each other! This is because we are now 
beginning to connect to the very new and beautiful agape 
love grid!

Recently, my husband and I re-connected with a group of 
old friends from a program called “Beginning Experience”.   
And I know that this re-connection happened because 
it was time and the Universe is giving us opportunities 
to become inspired to come into community. When we 
connected it was like we never were apart from each other. 
We all felt invigorated and revived. A priest was with us 
and he invited us to continue meeting at his place so we 
immediately set up a date to meet again. 

Paul and I talked that night and we asked each other 
what we thought this wonderful feeling that we had 
with this group was all about. We both agreed to name 
it “unconditional emotions” that came from all of us 
even though we had not been with each other for years 
and years. We defined it as emotions which are free of 
all judgments or strongly held opinions. The giver of 
unconditional emotions just loves, accepts and/or forgives 
without conditions, rules or limitations. No one asked 
us “Why haven’t you called me in all these years?” No 
one felt bad or sad because we hadn’t connected — we 
were just right there in the moment loving each other. 
Unconditional emotions hold a neutral charge in that they 
are beyond polarity. There was no good or bad, dark or 
light, love or fear, as extremes are to merge now into the 
ONENESS of what IS.

As I recently sat in prayer I had the experience of knowing 
that these “unconditional emotions” are part of the 
ascension process. And you can immediately sense and 
know who is ascending past the polarity extremes by the 
way they talk and respond to you. When we connect to 
others now who are connected to this agape love grid they 
are not looking at past happenings but are in the moment 

with their heart just filled with love. Many are still in 
duality consciousness and this is causing them to lower 
their frequency. 

Now is the time to lighten up and choose to connect 
to this wonderful grid of LOVE and move into Christ 
Consciousness or Oneness Consciousness. It is time now to 
create the new reality, which consists of a higher vibrating 
dimension. It is here that disease cannot exist, that aging 
slows down, and we as a collective vibration of ONENESS 
can create anything that our hearts desire! We can no 
longer go it alone and stay in our personal sanctuaries. 
When we do we will feel conditional emotions, which 
lead to feelings of emptiness, tiredness and perhaps even 
depression. This is the ego at play helping you fall asleep 
at the wheel of your life!  

This New Year gives us an opportunity to be in this NOW 
and in LOVE in an unconditional way. This year gives us 
an opportunity to come into community to connect with 
each other so that we can help each other stay in a higher 
vibrational space at all times. This is what we are creating 
at the Hope Interfaith Center — a place where people come 
to stay in a higher vibrating energy field of ONENESS. 
Everything is indicating that it is time to assist each other 
and it will become paramount over these next few years, as 
we get closer to 2012. We all have so much to offer each 
other as we come together. We are all talented in different 
areas so that when we join together in unconditional 
emotions our energy immediately rises, we fill up, we 
lighten up, and we very naturally go into heightened states 
of being that exist in a higher vibrating dimension.

I know that it is difficult to understand the different 
dimensions so I offer this short teaching that perhaps 
will help: In your three dimensional world, spectrums are 
“separated” into extremes and illusions. For example, the 
spectrum of emotion is separated into “Love and Fear.”  
And your reality is split into “you and me.” This is also the 
reality of the fourth dimension because there are those who

continued on page 2

“New Year...New Beginnings...New Connections”
A message from Reverend Janice Hope Gorman:
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SPIRITUAL SERVICES
Second Sunday of every month • 10:00 a.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Hope

The Hope Interfaith Center holds a spiritual service the 
second Sunday of each month. We open our arms to all to 
come together and recognize that we are ONE in the eyes of 
CREATION! All Sacred Pathways Are Honored. Come and 
invite a friend!
Sunday, January 10 – “A Brand New Book!
Sunday, February 14 – “Love Will Keep Us Together”
Sunday, March 14 – “Emergence of the Divine”

Sunday “Salons”
Third Sunday of the month • 10:00 a.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
These gatherings will give us an opportunity to connect, 
discuss the previous week’s worship topic, and share our 
spiritual journeys.  We will have coffee made and water for tea!
“Salons” will be held:
Sunday, January 17 (also a potluck day — see page 5)
Sunday, February 21
Sunday, March 21

~ All Sacred Pathways Honored ~

continued from page 1

would still hurt others, no matter what the cost to 
themselves. Look at our wars! The cost is high and 
yet we continue to feed into fear of being taken over 
by others. In the fourth dimensional world people are 
still in this vibration, which means their thoughts and 
emotions and actions are separate from LOVE. They 
have forgotten that they are LOVE.  

A fifth dimensional matrix person maintains thoughts 
of Unity and ONENESS, emotions of unconditional 
love, unconditional acceptance, and unconditional 
forgiveness. A fifth dimensional matrix person is 
preparing for their planetary ascension.

This is going to be a wonderful year of changes and 
we are being asked to raise our frequency and become 
a fifth dimensional matrix person. I invite all of you 
to continue to come to the Hope Interfaith Center 
this year to join in activities that are designed to help 
you with your vibration. And, I encourage all of you 
to invite someone to join you at the Hope Interfaith 
Center! For just like the song goes, this is “The Age 
of Aquarius!”  

With Pure Heart,
Hope

THANK YOU! MERCI! GRACIAS!  
XIE, XIE! ASANTI! DANKE! SPASIBA!  
 

“There is as much greatness of mind in 
acknowledging a good turn, as in doing it.” 

Seneca said this and it is true! So THANK YOU! This 
past quarter we have required volunteers for the Silent 
Auction, the Salvation Army Sunday Noon Meal, the 
yard clean up, and the Fair Trade Bazaar. We extend 
deep gratitude to the following angels: Jacki Griep, 

Bonnie Smasal, MaryAnn Morningstar, Craig Domeier, 
Rich Christensen, Kathy Heine, Jo Gangestad, Marcia 
Nermoe, Nancy Besse, Scott and Penny Tower, Dayna 

Cobb, Klea Brewton-Fitzgerald, Andrew and Kim 
Cummings, Amy Cardamone Rayner, Wendy Rockswold, 

Mary Lou Nelson, Monika Antonelli, Paul and Janice 
Gorman, Julie Thorleifson, the Coffee Hag, Lois 

Weber, Rashmi, Deb Nelson, John Petering, Marion 
Lichtenberg, Rachel Sear, Joni O’Connell, Dorothy 

Mumma, Dawn Zinniel, Mary Furst, Judy Mosca, Ursula 
Christ, Susan Ruth Kroon, Sara Gorman, Anita, Kelsey, 

Amy, and Kassie Markham, Josh Niss. We apologize 
if we have left any one off of this list. Know that in the 
Heart of all matters you are known by your actions!
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January Full Moon
Thursday, January 28 • 7:00 p.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
Embraced by the Light 

(a near-death experience)
Come for an insightful and spirit filled evening. In Jill’s own 
words – “Six years ago, one week before my 40th birthday, 
I had a freak accident resulting in the loss of nearly 100% 
of my blood volume. It took two hours and two hospital 
transfers before surgeons were able to find the source of the 
bleeding and stabilize me. There are no words to accurately 
describe what I experienced during those precarious hours 
of near death, but I can say this...I felt more alive that day 
while I was dying than I had ever felt while I was living! I 
will do my best to share this transformative experience, and 
the days, months and years that have followed, and how my 
yoga practice has served as an intuitive tool to recapture the 
glorious expansiveness that I experienced that day.”

Jill lives in New Ulm with her husband and 3 daughters. She 
owns three Anytime Fitness centers and teaches yoga in her 
studio in New Ulm.  
  

February Full Moon
Thursday, February 25 • 7:00 p.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
Game Night!

Last quarter one of the full moons was a game night and it 
was loads of fun! So we invite one and all again to come 
together to create fun and community through a variety 
of board games! The Great Room at HIC will have tables 

set up with a different game at each table – grab some 
friends, old or new, and play a game, share some laughter 
and teamwork, and enjoy snacks! HIC will provide 
refreshments – please bring a snack to share!
  

March Full Moon 
Rite of the Vernal Equinox

Saturday, March 20 • 6:30 p.m.
Hope Interfaith Center

“Behold, I make all things new!”
Revelation 21:5

 
The Ancient Mysteries call forth a return to Nature's 
rhythms on an intuitive level. Spirit and Nature in 
Harmony! The earth seasons are designed to promote 
specific evolutionary needs. 

The autumn is the seed planting time; winter is the 
gestation of the seed and the taking root. The spring 
is the bursting forth of those new seeds to release new 
aspiring life to be harvested in the summer. The Spring 
equinox opens the veil between the physical 

and the spiritual so that a resurrection in our lives can be 
inaugurated. The keynote of this season is creation. It is 
the drive to move our lives upward, like a seed pushing 
forth out of the earth into the air. The Spring is the 
time when the creative powers we have been nurturing 
through the winter can be expressed to initiate a new 
world of opportunities for ourselves and the world. 

We hope you will be able to join us for this special and 
powerful evening!  

Full Moon Groups
A personal invitation to gather in group! 

Those in training in the mystery schools were taught to use two phases of the moon to help them bring the inner world 
and outer world together: the new moon for new beginnings, and the full moon to appraise our progress.

Moon Groups are a wonderful time of ritual, prayer, and enjoying the knowledge and wisdom that comes when people 
gather together and share as a family of Light. Events are child-friendly and held at the Hope Interfaith Center unless 
otherwise noted. Please RSVP by calling 507-386-1242 three days prior.

If you do not hope, you will not find 
what is beyond your hopes.

~ St. Clement of Alexandra



 Serenity Support Group
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Judy Mosca, Spiritual Director
This group will NOT be meeting during the winter and will resume 
in April. Please call Judy Mosca at 507-387-4629 with questions.

Monthly Spiritual Study
(refer to the calendar for dates)

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Wendy Rockswold or Christine Kile
(suggested love donation: $5.00 per gathering)

The vibration of wholeness resides within our bodies. Because of 
layers of “old” beliefs, thoughts and paradigms, many of us have 
forgotten this. Energy work stirs that remembrance of wholeness, 
and encourages us to “Listen to the Powerful Whisper of our Inner 
Voice”! Join us for an evening of Energy Sharing. We will begin 
with a meditation and a brief discussion of our energy bodies. 
Reiki tables and chairs will be set up and we will take turns giving 
and receiving energy. We are all experienced energy workers 
whether we realize it or not. The Joy of Remembrance has begun!

HIC — A Place of Healing Renewal
Mary Lou Nelson, Massage Therapist, and Wendy Rockswold, 
Reiki Master are on staff to help the Hope Interfaith Center meet 
the needs of the whole being – mind, body, spirit! Please call 
them to schedule an appointment: Mary Lou at 507-359-7542 and 
Wendy at 507-387-4824 or wrockswold@gmail.com.

Providence Partners
(refer to the calendar for dates)

Hope Interfaith Center
A financial investment group was formed in late 2008 with the 
intention of meeting monthly, continuing to study smart and 
conscious investments, and investing as a group. There are 
still a few spaces open for new investors. Call Arlys Graff at 
507.665.4119 for more information.  

To Heal Thy Health — NEW Offering!
Second Tuesday of every month • 6:30 p.m.

(refer to the calendar for dates)
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Carol Parsley, Jody Scholtz, Mona Smiley
(suggested love donation: $5.00 per gathering)

Come and be inSpired by these women who study and live what 
they study, having a combined total of 25 years experience! From 
physical nutrition to soul nurturing, they will present varied 
information on healing and wholeness, helping us all to remember 
what we naturally know!

Gatherings and Opportunities
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Accelerated Time CDs
2010 Monthly Teaching CD series:

The Shifting Years mean to Shift Gears!

If you are ready to learn and practice ONENESS these are 
the CDs for you. When we realize that the outer world is a 
mirror of the inner world, when we see no real separation 
between inner and outer then we can begin to join together 
in creative and innovative ways to build the new world.

For the past few millennia, humanity has been exposed to 
so much fear and judgment. Some teachings in our religions 
have been an agent of social control and conformity. Crazy 
beliefs about separation from our God-Self locked us away 
from our truth and the ascension process.

The great awakening is about shifting into a mature 
cosmology in which we are not broken anymore in 
search of redemption. Instead, we are divine and creative 
beings in human form. We are sparks of God in conscious 
evolution. Within this new cosmology, the Universe is 
an interconnected web of energy-consciousness. It is 
consciousness that determines the collapse of quantum wave 
functions, which essentially means that it is our thoughts 
and emotions that control what happens in our lives.

These CDs will introduce you to exercises and information 
that will help you on your ascension path. They will 
also help you to discover a Universe in which love is so 
unconditional that it says “YES” to any desire, thought 
or feeling we have. No questions asked! So, during these 
times of shifting years you might be interested in how 
to shift your gears. Working with these CDs will help 
you, encourage you and support you in your journey of 
remembrance and ascension.

Last year’s CDs were received by people throughout the 
United States.We received great feedback from many. It is 
not only the messages that are important in these CDs but 
it is also the energy that is transferred through the words. 
If you are interested in signing up for this year’s mailings 
please contact Penny at the Hope Interfaith Center. The CDs 
are completed by the 22nd of every month.

There are three ways to donate. You can contribute $108 for 
the whole year, donate quarterly which would be $27 or you 
can send your donation monthly. We want to make this as 
easy as we can for all of you. It has been an honor to come 
into your lives, sending you information about the ascension 
process and these accelerated times.

Accelerated Time Integration Class 
March 13 • 10:00 a.m. to noon
This is the first integration class of this year and is open to
anyone who has been receiving the monthly teaching CDs 
on Accelerated Time from the Hope Interfaith Center. The 
integration classes this year will focus on our intuitive skills 
and opening our heart centers. The other two dates for class 
are tentatively set for July 17 and October 16.
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Spiritual Counseling Available to All!
A message from Reverend Hope

How many of us can resist the seduction of getting to know 
ourselves? Working with Reverend Penny Tower or Reverend 
Ursula Christ can help you uncover new aspects about yourself 
that will astound, delight, and perhaps even surprise you!

Both of these women can help you move from the mental to the 
spiritual solutions to your life. And you can begin the process 
of unlocking yourself from old beliefs and habits into a magical 
world of Love, Harmony and Hope. Penny and Ursula can lead 
you to where you want to go!

Reverend Penny is available for private sessions Tuesday 
- Thursday afternoons. Call the Center at 507-386-1242 to 
schedule with her. Reverend Ursula is available on Monday 
afternoon and evenings. Please call her to schedule an appt at 
612-964-9094. 

An Invitation...
from Reverend Ursula Clara Christ

The beginning of the year hallmarks a time to make room for 
spiritual movement within our lives. I will be opening my 
life and spiritual teachings to those who may be interested in 
focusing on movement and growth from spiritual interception. 
Guided teachings will be the main focus of the insights I 
give and I will lead these sessions within the ability I have 
to communicate with Spirit and channeling that intelligence 
through. The main topics of discussion will be life journeys and 
the prospects for lifting higher the wisdom we all carry about 
ourselves, as well as methods to revitalize and improve your 
own communications from the spirit of God within. I have been 
working with individuals and groups for several years and I am 
excited to bring my services to the HIC community! 

So, I invite you to join me on Monday, January 18th, at 7:00 
p.m. at HIC for a group discussion/channeled spiritual teaching.  
This is offered to anyone who wishes to come and listen, ask 
questions and discuss topics pertaining to life and how we 
connect to our Spirit. This will be open for anyone who wishes 
to attend. A $5 Love donation will be asked.  

Starting in February I will be offering private individual or 
private group appointments at Hope Interfaith Center. Time 
can be scheduled for Monday afternoons or evenings. These 
sessions are based on the individual’s or small group’s need 
that may include advising on specific issues or understanding 
connection-based teachings. A $30 love donation will be asked.

To make an appointment with me, please call me at 
612-964-9094 or email me at ursichrist@yahoo.com.

I look forward to sharing time with you,
Rev. Ursula

Toning for Transformation, 
Tranquility and Transcendence

Mondays beginning January 4 • 7:00 to 7:30 p.m.
(refer to the calendar for dates)

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Jo Gangestad and Ruth Ann Rosenwinkel

Vibrational healing and vibrational balance is coming to the 
forefront of many teachings, whether they be in the realm of 
spiritual, health or general well-being! 

Beginning on January 4 of this New Year, Jo and Ruth Ann 
will be at HIC each Monday to lead and share in a half hour of 
toning. You need not have any previous experience — every 
sound we make is a tone! However, intentional use of our vocal 
chords can bring us into amazing spaces of wholeness. And as 
a group it is even more powerful! Come every week or come 
when you can, but we invite you to come!

Relationship Group
Wednesday, January 13 • 7:00 p.m.

Hope Interfaith Center
facilitated by Hope

You and your beloved are invited to come to Hope Interfaith 
Center for an evening of fellowship! There is a small group of 
people who have regularly met during this past year, focusing 
on their love relationships. It has proven to be a source of 
support and joy for all!  

We would like to begin this New Year inviting all of you, those 
who have been attending and those who may be interested, to 
join together on the 13th — HIC will provide coffee and hot 
water for tea or cocoa. If you have treats or snacks and wish to 
bring a small amount to share, wonderful, but not necessary.

Janice Hope will facilitate this evening. Although it will 
predominantly be an evening of socializing, she does wish 
to briefly share what this group can do to help make love 
relationships holier, healthier and happier!

New Year Potluck!
Sunday, January 17 • 10:00 a.m.

(combined with our monthly salon)
Hope Interfaith Center

Share a culinary treat and join together at Hope Interfaith 
Center on this Sunday for a Vegetarian Potluck. Please bring 
a favorite vegetarian dish! Perhaps you even have locally 
grown produce that you canned or froze from last autumn’s 
harvest that can be incorporated in your dish! Refreshments 
will be provided. If possible, bring your own “dining kit” as 
well (plate, utensils, glass, napkin) to enhance the experience 
of living green and supporting the earth! Please RSVP!
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2009 Year-End Thank You
Dear, dear HIC Community,

Words cannot express the deep thanks that comes from 
the Center to all who have so faithfully served, in many 

capacities, during this past year. Many times you only see 
Hope or Penny day to day in the Center, but it takes many 
to do the work of Hope Interfaith Center! We will attempt 
to name them all, knowing that inadvertently we may miss 

someone. A humble apology if that happens!

To Joni Rae O’Connell, our Chief Financial Officer, who 
keeps all those wheels turning so that we can carry out 

the mission that we are all so passionate about! We don’t 
know what we would do without you.  

To the Center Steward MaryAnn Morningstar, who is the 
angel who keeps the Center beautiful and clean (not an 
easy task with so many coming and going)!  Thank you 

for the order and peace you bring into HIC.

To Amy Kortuem, who puts together this quarterly 
newsletter! Many times we are crunching to the very end of 

the deadline and she is always up for the challenge. 

To Cheryl Jurcoi, our webmaster, who gives her artistry 
and computer knowledge to the HIC website, which 

continues to be ‘new and improved.’ Thank you!

To the Executive Board Members of HIC: We thank them 
for their time and devotion to HIC. Our current board 
consists of: Kathy Heine, Ursula Christ, Nancy Besse, 

Jo Gangestad, Julie Thorleifson, and Kim Stanton. They 
not only meet often and advise, making large and small 
decisions pertaining to the Center, but they are called 

upon to do extra work when it is needed. And, they always 
say YES! For that, there are no words.

Last, but never least, thank you to THE COMMUNITY 
of the Hope Interfaith Center. We have reached the one 
year anniversary of living in our new home, which has 
been exciting and fulfilling! And we have so very many 
who volunteer for our fund raisers throughout the year, 
so many that help keep the facility and yard in tip top 
shape, so many who help serve Sunday Noon Meals at 

the Salvation Army. The list could go on and on naming 
all who give of themselves to HIC and this community.  
Everyone who comes into these doors or those we meet 
upon the street and invite to join us, everyone is a vital 
part of who we are and the work that we strive to do. 

As even Cicero once said, so, so many years ago (around 
60 BC), “We were born to unite with our fellow men, and 
to join in community with the human race.” That is our 

goal and this community is what makes that happen! 
So, to everyone who grants us the presence of their Spirit, 

or the gifts of their time, talent or money we say a deep 
and heartfelt “Thank you!”

Journey of Joy!
A Reunion and an Invitation to all...

Saturday, February 13 • 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Reverend Hope
Come join us for our Journey of Joy reunion! Share your 
memories of Mexico’s turquoise waters and white sand 
shores. Let us talk and share about the sun and relaxation 
as well as our experiences of ancient ruins and historic 
sights. Let us reminisce about evenings where we gathered 
outside our villa under pitch-black skies sparkling with 
stars. What a wonderful journey it was!

We would also like to invite anyone who might be 
interested in our next trip which is planned for February 
of 2011. One spot that has been talked about is Hawaii. 
Can you imagine picking your own pineapple at Kapalua 
Farms in Western Maui and sitting up front at a hula 
contest? Or hiking to hidden waterfalls and be wowed by 
active volcanoes and otherworldly landscapes? Use your 
active imagination and notice if the desire to swim with the 
dolphins, watch the humpback whales, and snorkel with 
the giant green turtles calls to you. And, of course, find 
the perfect beach, whether you are dreaming of epic surf 
swells or romantic sunsets. These and many other ways of 
experiencing Hawaii will be discussed.

Fruit smoothies will be served!

Wise Woman and Goddess Tea —
Creating Community, Sharing our Stories

Saturday, February 20 • 2:00 to 5:30 p.m.
Hope Interfaith Center

facilitated by Monika Antonelli
Please RSVP by February 19th. Seating limited to 18.

(Suggested love donation: $8.00, the number of infinity)

Calling all Wise Women and Goddesses! February is the 
time of year when we could all use some warmth and 
companionship. Join us at the HIC for a celebration of the 
Divine Feminine that resides within us all. The afternoon 
event will celebrate our Wise Woman self and our 
unique stories through Ritual, Conversation, and Sacred 
Movement. A traditional English Tea promises to be a 
delight for the senses. Come dressed in your most divine 
and let your inner Goddess shine.

Monika has been walking the Goddess path for over 20 
years. An active member of the Mankato UUFM’s Circle 
of the Oak and Raven, she is committed to helping women 
discover and connect to their authentic selves.      

We are Wise Women ~ We are Wild Women 
We are, we are Goddesses 
We are, we are Goddesses
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January
5	 Center opens after holiday break
10	 Spiritual Service		  10:00 a.m.
12	 To Heal Thy Health 		  6:30 p.m.
13	 Relationship Group  		 7 p.m.
17	 Sunday Salon/Potluck 	 10:00 a.m.
18	 Rev. Ursula leads teaching 	 7:00 p.m. 
21	 Providence Partners 		 7:00 p.m.
26	 Spiritual Study 		  7:00 p.m.
28	 Full Moon 			   7:00 p.m. 
	

February
9	 To Heal Thy Health 		  6:30 p.m.
13 	 Journey of Joy Reunion 	 11:00 a.m.
14 	 Spiritual Service 		  10:00 a.m.
18 	 Providence Partners 		 7:00 p.m.
20 	 Wise Women Tea  		  2:00 p.m.
21 	 Sunday Salon 		  10:00 a.m.
23 	 Spiritual Study 		  7:00 p.m.
25 	 Full Moon 			   7:00 p.m.

March
9 	 To Heal Thy Health		  6:30 p.m.
13 	 Integration Class 		  10:00 a.m.
14 	 Spiritual Service 		  10:00 a.m.
18 	 Providence Partners 		 7:00 p.m.
20 	 Spring Equinox Celebration 	 6:30 p.m.
21 	 Sunday Salon 		  10:00 a.m.
30 	 Spiritual Study 		  7:00 p.m.

Please RSVP for all events: 
507-386-1242

Visit www.hopeinterfaithcenter.com 
for a printable calendar of events

Calendar of 
Hope Interfaith Center Events

Directions to The Hope Interfaith Center
114 Pohl Road, Mankato

From the West:
Highway 14 East to Highway 22 South
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the East:
Highway 14 West to Highway 22 South
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the North:
Highway 169 South to Highway 22 South (one block past the last 
stop light in St. Peter)
Turn right on Hoffman Rd. (past East High School, cross Victory Dr.)
Hoffman Road becomes Glenwood Avenue (curvy road)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd.
The Center is the deep magenta building on the right corner

From the South:
Highway 169 North to Riverfront exit
Turn right onto Riverfront Dr. (past West High School)
Turn right onto Stoltzman Rd. (follow this road and signs to MSU)
Turn left onto Stadium Rd. (drive up hill past MSU)
Turn left onto Pohl Rd. (twin homes on corner)
The Center is deep magenta, the last building on the corner

  Suggested Donation Prices for Spiritual Counseling
The suggested donation for spiritual counseling is $50.00 in 
person and $55.00 for phone readings ($5.00 for postage). 
Remember that we are a non-profit spiritual center, therefore 
your donations are tax deductible.

 *** IT’S IMPORTANT TO RSVP ***
Please RSVP for gatherings by calling or e-mailing your intention 
to attend. It’s a really nice thing to do for yourself and it helps in 
our planning. Thank you!

When you come to the Center, we would ask that you remove 
your shoes if possible. There are mats and cubbies that will 
hold your shoes. This is not only to help keep the Center clean 
but it is also a way of honoring the sacredness of the space. 
Thank you. 



Hope Interfaith Center
Reverend Janice Hope Gorman
114 Pohl Road
Mankato, MN 56001

www.hopeinterfaithcenter.com
friend01@hickorytech.net

All sacred pathways honored


